

February 12, 2019

RECEIVED

FEB 1 3 2019

HEALTI. FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

VIA Overnight Courier

Ms. Courtney Avery, Administrator Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 525 West Jefferson, 2<sup>nd</sup> Floor Springfield, Illinois 62761

Re:

DMG Pain Management Surgery Center - Realty Change of Ownership

Change of Ownership Exemption E-59-18 Confirmation of Exemption Completion

Dear Ms, Avery:

On December 4, 2018, the Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board approved our application for a Change of Ownership Exemption relating to the ownership of the realty for DMG Pain Management Surgery Center in Naperville. We are pleased to inform you that the COE transaction closed effective January 25, 2019. In fulfillment of the terms of the COE approval, this letter confirms that the material terms of the transaction did not change from those presented in the application and approved by the Review Board.

With the submission of this letter it is our understanding that we have closed this Project and that nothing further is required from us at this time. Please contact me or our CON counsel, Joe Ourth, if anything further is required.

Sincerely

Grogg Graines

cc: Joe Ourth